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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: April 5, 2016 
Subject: April Report 
 
Kindergarten Round-Up 
 We have kindergarten round up scheduled for April 24th for 8:30-10:30.  At the 
round-up parents will learn what kindergarten will be like for their child, and the 
children will learn about the school.  The nurse and the PTO will also talk to the parents.  
I am not sure of how many will attend, but we have invited 60 students. I am quite 
confident this number of students in kindergarten will grow quite a bit as we get closer 
to August enrollment. 
 
Field Trips 

April is once again the month for field trips.  April 15th Second grade will be going to 
Baker Wetlands in Baldwin City and KU Museum in Lawrence. April 19th First grade will be 
going to TPAC and Old Prairie Town (in Topeka). April 28th Kindergarten will be going to 
Topeka for the Zoo and the Discovery Center.  
 
Parent Teacher Conferences 
 Teachers have been working hard at parent teacher conference.  Teachers will be 
sharing student data and growth with parents along with answering any questions. 
 
Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center as 
of 4/5/16 
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Positive Office Referrals 
 We started the positive office referral in the middle of February.  The (Being 
Unusually Good) B.U.G. awards have been quite successful.  Since we have started, we 
have over 110 awards!  The number of students coming to the office for discipline 
problems has also decreased.  Hopefully, this trend continues, and the B.U.G. awards 
make a positive impact on our students.     
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2nd Grade Music Concert 
 By the time you read this, the second grade will have had their music concert.  
Their music concert is scheduled in the fine arts dome for Monday, April 11th at 6:00 
pm.  Ms. Jones has been working very hard with the second grade, so they are ready for 
the concert.  I am sure it will be a great performance!  
 
 
 
 


